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Hello Kansas Daughters!

I am so happy to be serving you as the KSDAR State Reporter!

The primary duties of the State Reporter are to oversee the Kansas Society’s internet and related 

electronic publishing activity, including the Kansas DAR News, CyberSunflower, Webmaster, 

websites, Volunteer Information Specialists, and Public Relations and Media Committees as well as 

monitoring the KSDAR social media accounts. 

The CyberSunflower is published for and about Kansas Daughters the first week of each month. It is 

emailed to all Kansas Daughters who have a valid email address, and it is posted on the KSDAR 

website. (I also post a black-and-white version without images for those who want to print the 

contents while saving ink!) I encourage you to read each issue to stay informed about important 

upcoming activities and deadlines as well as to be inspired by the ideas and successes of other 

chapters. I look forward to receiving article submissions from chapters, districts and state committee 

chairs. Please submit articles and high-resolution photos no later than the 15th of each month 

for the upcoming issue. Content may be edited for consistency with editorial guidelines. 

The KSDAR News is published twice a year and mailed to all Kansas Daughters per KSDAR 

Bylaws. For members with known email addresses, the newsletter will be sent electronically. For 

members without a known email address, the newsletter will be sent through the United States 

Postal Service. This publication primarily contains information on state meetings and business. As 

with the CyberSunflower, all articles must be submitted in Word, and photos should be high 

resolution. Submission dates will be published in the CyberSunflower.

Note: If you “unsubscribe” from a KSDAR email, you will be unsubscribed from all KSDAR 

newsletters, announcements and other emails.

It is an honor to serve the Kansas Daughters during the Kline administration. 


